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Dr. Laurie Shanderson Publishes Article in Insight Into Diversity
Dr. Laurie Shanderson, assistant dean, School of Health Sciences, wrote an article, “Meeting the 
Challenge of Teaching Cultural Competence to Millennials,” which was published in January/February 
2015 issue of Insight Into Diversity magazine. 

Dr. Shanderson, who serves as chair of the Cultural Perspectives Faculty Forum of  the Association of 
University Programs in Health Administration (AUPHA), was asked to contribute to the magazine’s 
issue, which focused on health care.

In the article, Dr. Shanderson describes the challenges she faces when she teaches her millennial students 
about health-related topics. Since her students were raised and live in more diverse environments, she 
writes that “this makes it difficult for them to recognize that disparities do exist.”

She said it’s important for her students to be culturally competent.

“Every clinical program has a charge of incorporating culutural competence into its curriculum because  students will be 
working with patients and need to meet the needs of changing demographics,” explained Dr. Shanderson. “Appreciating 
how to intrepret health and wellness from another’s cultural perspective is important to all future health care providers.”

Dr. Shanderson also participated during the panel, “The Key to Building Healthy, Equitable Communities” during the 
Building Healthy, Equitable Communities Conference at Rutgers University, Robert Wood Foundation on Dec. 3, 2014.

Click here to read the article in Insight Into Diversity on page 32.

Dr. Laurie 
Shanderson 

Stockton hosted a youth hockey clinic, floor 
hockey championships and 3K run/walk for Special 
Olympics New Jersey from Jan. 9-11.

On Jan. 9, Stockton’s hockey team volunteered to 
help the Special Olympics NJ with a youth clinic as 
part of Special Olympics Unified Game Day. 

Working in conjunction with Special Olympics, 
Head Coach Ian Walterson, Assistant Coach 
Jay Turcotte and Stockton team members spent 
about two hours teaching basic hockey skills and 
conducting drills and games with 65 students, 
both with and without disabilities, from Galloway 
Township Middle School, Arthur Rann Elementary 
School and Atlantic County Special Services.

Bob Ross, assistant director of Counseling & Health 
Services, was among the runners and walkers who 
participated in the “Jingle All the Way” 3K run/walk on Jan. 10. Jayson Resch, head coach of Men’s Cross Country and 
Track & Field, and his team provided direction and encouraged the runners along the route. 

Ross said the event raised $2,995 for Special Olympics New Jersey.

The women’s volleyball team also volunteered during the weekend’s events.

Stockton Hosts Weekend Events for Special Olympics New Jersey

Ice Hockey Head Coach Ian Walterson coaches young athletes during a 
floor hockey clinic in the Sports Center for Special Olympics New Jer-
sey’s Unified Game Day on Jan. 9.

http://www.insightintodiversity.com/images/downloads/digitalissues/januaryfebruary2015/index.html
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We want to know about things going on in the Stockton community. Do you have an unusual 
hobby? Did one of your co-workers win an award or perform outstanding public service? 
Births, weddings, graduations and the like are all good things to submit to The Stockton 
Times. Also, tell us what you think of the new design! Contact the editor at 609-626-5521 or 
StocktonTimes@stockton.edu

News about distinguished students can now be found at Distinctive Stockton Students. To 
contribute a news item for the blog, please contact the editor at distinctive@stockton.edu

Stockton Welcomes New Staff Members in Various DepartmentsDaniel Ackerman recently joined the New Jersey Child Welfare Training Partnership (a part of the Child Welfare Education Institute) as a professional services specialist. He earned his MSW at Temple University and a B.A. in Education as well as a B.A. in Literature from Stockton. Prior to Stockton, Ackerman worked as a family therapist; as a social work intern at the Milton Hershey School; and at the United Way of the Capital Region in Pennsylvania. He also taught abroad in Mongolia as a teacher of English. Ackerman enjoys teaching, traveling and cooking. Chris Corea�� �M�R�L�Q�V�� �6�W�R�F�N�W�R�Q�� �D�V�� �W�K�H�� �P�D�Q�D�J�H�U�� �R�I�� �(�Q�Y�L�U�R�Q�P�H�Q�W�D�O�� +�H�D�O�W�K�� �D�Q�G�� �6�D�I�H�W�\���� �&�R�U�H�D�� �U�H�F�H�L�Y�H�G�� �W�K�H�� �&�H�U�W�L�¿�H�G�� �6�D�I�H�W�\��Professional “CSP”6designation in 2008 and prior to that a B.S. in Occupational Safety and Health Management from Millersville University in 1998. He spent the last 14.plus years working as a contractor in the Environmental Health and �6�D�I�H�W�\��P2�I�¿�F�H���I�R�U���W�K�H���)�$�$��Gina Petruzzelli was recently appointed as a professional services specialist in the Biology Lab, after working at Stockton’s P0UD�U�L�Q�H���)�L�H�O�G���6�W�D�W�L�R�Q�� �D�V���D���7�(�6���� �3�U�L�R�U���W�R���6�W�R�F�N�W�R�Q���� �3�H�W�U�X�]�]�H�O�O�L���V�H�U�Y�H�G���D�V���D���¿�H�O�G���U�H�V�H�D�U�F�K�H�U���D�W���W�K�H���-�D�F�T�X�H�V���&�R�X�V�W�H�D�X�� �1�D�W�L�R�Q�D�O��Estuarine Research Reserve in Tuckerton, NJ. She also worked as a laboratory technician at Rutgers University Marine Field Station in Tuckerton, NJ. She earned a B.S. in Marine Science and B.A. in Geology from Stockton in 2001.Construction Corner: Exterior Stair, Elevator Renovations ContinueThe exterior stair renovations continue in B, C/D and F-wings and temporary stairs have been.placed in those wings to
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